
Psa 9:1 I will give thanks to the LORD with all my heart, I will declare all your wonderful deeds. 

 

Dear Pastors and Friends, 

 

This note might arrive after Thanksgiving, so I want to begin by saying Happy Thanksgiving to you all. 

Thank God for all that He has done and will continue to do. We cannot thank you enough for your 

faithful prayers and your financial support. 

 

Praise: Our daughter who is in Bible College said something the other day that struck me. You know 

when I preach in other places than our home church, my children never ask me what I preached about; 

only my wife asks me. But this week, Cheryl asked me what I preached about and I was able to share 

my sermon with her via Messenger. 

 

Last week one of our sister churches here on the island hosted a week-long mission conference. I was 

so thrilled and excited that the churches were able to come together again. It seems like a long time, 

since our last week of meeting on the island because of the COVID. Praise the Lord that our island is 

still COVID-free, and that we were able to have meetings like this. I was asked to speak on one of the 

evenings along with the other pastors from the other Baptist churches here on the island. Praise the 

Lord for the profession of faith of one woman who came forward for salvation. 

 

Our building project has begun. Praise the Lord that one church has given us enough money to 

complete our first phase: the foundation, the roof, and the floor. Pray for us...for wisdom and safety. I 

have to admit that I am not a carpenter but we have three individuals who know more about building 

buildings than I do.  They are only available on Saturdays, so please pray that I will have patience. I am 

thankful that they have other obligations on Saturdays but are willing to help out. 

 

Prayer requests: 

 Pray that God will send laborers into HIS field. Pray that those of us in the church will be 

faithful sharing the Gospel to the lost. 

 

 Pray that God would provide the means to build a retaining wall next to the church building.  

There is a steep drop-off right behind the foundation, and we will need to build a retaining wall 

to protect our foundation. 

 

 Pray that God would provide a flatbed or van for us. I mentioned in my previous letter that God 

has given us a station wagon which fits all my wife and children, but we have others that we 

invite.  Sometimes we are not able to take everyone to church. 

 

Please, if you have any stringed instruments like guitars and ukuleles that you could donate to us, let us 

know. We could use them for our Wone Baptist Church and Calvary Christian Academy chapel services. 

 

Again, thank you pastors and friends for your prayers and financial support. 

 

In His Service, 

Clayton, Linda, & children 
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Our daughter Hadessah 

was the student of the 

month of October 

Children singing special 

song. 

Our daughter, Hadessah 

is the student of the 

month of October. 



 

Chris singing special for our 

service. 

My beautiful wife and I 


